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The economy and the stock market have had their share of pluses and minuses this year with an 

overall net positive for both thus far. To wit, Gross Domestic Product (GDP) — the nation’s output of 

goods and services — declined 0.5% in the first quarter but is projected to have climbed 2.4% in the 

second quarter while the stock market, as measured by the S&P 500, fell more than 20% from the 

peak in February to the low in April and then gained 32% over the past 16 weeks in one of the 

biggest short-term rallies in history. 

Moreover, the S&P 500 has now gained approximately 1,200% (including dividends) since the 

March 2009 low — despite 30 corrections of greater than 5%, 10 drawdowns of at least 10%, and 5 

over 20% (see table above). Note: A 100% increase is 2x and 200% is 3x so a 1,200% increase 

equals 13x! Put another way, $100,000 invested at the low in 2009 would be worth $1.3 million 

today. 

Predicting the economy and timing the market have proven once again to be futile endeavors. While 

“staying the course” can be difficult at times, investors who didn’t cash out have enjoyed positive 

returns whereas those who sold at or near the lows have been left “licking their wounds.” As the 

saying goes, stock market success is not about timing the market but instead time in the market. 

Chinese artificial intelligence upstart DeepSeek released a new large-language model in January, 

sending the share price of Nvidia (NVDA) down 17%, erasing $600 billion of market value, the 

greatest one-day loss in the history of the U.S. stock market. Other companies in the AI supply 

chain suffered substantial declines as well. Lo and behold, NVDA has soared 47% since that fateful 

day, becoming the largest market cap in the world at $4.2 trillion.  

President Trump’s positions on tariffs have caused the market to spiral down and up since his 

Liberation Day announcement in April. Trade deals with the UK, China, Vietnam, Indonesia, the 

Philippines, Japan, and the 27 countries that are members of the European Union (EU) have 

calmed the anxieties of investors going into this week’s “deadline” on August 1. Similarly, the One 

Big Beautiful Bill Act (OBBBA) was signed into law on July 4 with mostly favorable reviews from 

businesses, particularly the extension of the lower tax rates and the 100% bonus depreciation 

allowing companies to expense the entire cost of a new asset in year one. 

The events in the week ahead — including the Fed meeting and decision on Wednesday, the 

Personal Consumption Expenditures (PCE) index on Thursday, the Jobs Report and tariff deadline 

on Friday, and earnings reports from Apple (AAPL), Amazon (AMZN), Meta Platforms (META), and 

Microsoft (MSFT), among others — are likely to move stocks. For what it’s worth, August and 

September have been the worst performing months over the past 35 years, yet the DJIA and S&P 

500 have only recorded fractional losses on average (see table below). Meanwhile, earnings 

forecasts for the second half of the year have been rising to record highs in recent weeks. 
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